September 7, 2022 – Kent Island Cruisers Monthly Meeting at Cult Classic - Minutes

Attendees:  Bob Sitar, Paul Placek, Frank and Patty Ciesla, Mike and Bonnie Francis, Jimmy and Debbie Priest, and Bernie Gast

Bob chaired and opened the meeting at 6 p.m.  Last month’s minutes were approved.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved. 

Bob reported that three Kent Island Cruisers cars cruised to Easton last Saturday.

Recruitment of new and previous members—no progress.

Halloween Car Show, Saturday, October 29, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. – Bob has gotten sponsors for trophies and dash plaques.  Bernie may get donuts for coffee and donuts.  Paul will buy up to $50 for kid and pet costume contest, to be done at noon.  A food truck is needed for breakfast and lunch.  Paul will let Bob know about this for the November 5 car and truck show and see if he is also available for October 29.  Paul, Debbie, and Bob agreed to share information about trophy and dash plaques vendors for October 29 and November 5.  Mike Francis agreed to look into Queen Anne’s County TV video for both shows.  Bob said there will be 30 trophies plus two “Best of Show”, one for a classic car and one for a car in costume.

Historic Stevensville Classic Car and Truck Show, Saturday, November 5, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Paul passed out a flyer for this show and a sign-up sheet for volunteers.  He noted that there will be prizes for adults and kids in Colonial Costume.  Members of the 1813 Maryland Militia will come in Colonial Costume and do Fife, Drum & Musket Demo. The “Sons of the American Revolution” will present a “Patriot Trophy”. Docents in period costumes at all Stevensville historic sites from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Amelia Foxwell will organize a bunch of kid’s activities.

Officers volunteered for 2023.  Jimmy Priest, Bernie Gast, and Paul Placek said they would return in 2023 if elected by wild popular acclaim.  Anyone else?

Bob proposed Kentmoor for the January 21/28 Anniversary Dinner.  Bob proposed March 4 for the All Clubs Breakfast. Bob proposed May 6 for Spring Fling, and stated that Jalopyrama will not be held in 2023.

New plan.  Secretary minutes will be sent to all club officers with a 5-day deadline to make corrections.  Then Secretary will make corrections, mark it DRAFT, and send to Mike for our website.

The first Wednesday in October is Wednesday, October 5, and our monthly meeting would normally be then.  But too many will be away then, so Wednesday, October 12 is proposed.  Paul will check with Rohry to see if October 12 is OK for the Cruiser meeting there.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Paul Placek, Secretary




